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To: Board of Supervisors 
 
From:  Bryan Wheeler, Director of Public Health 
 
Re: Recommendation regarding Social Distancing and Virtual Meetings 
 
Both Mono County “covering” Health Officer Dr. Rick Johnson and I strongly 
recommend that physical/social distancing measures continue to be practiced 
throughout our Mono County communities, including at meetings of the Board of 
Supervisors and other County-related legislative bodies subject to the Brown Act, 
to minimize the spread of COVID-19.   
 
Whether vaccinated or not, positive individuals are contracting the Delta variant 
and infecting others in our communities. Social distancing and masking are crucial 
mitigation measure to prevent the disease’s spread. Virtual board meetings allow 
for the participation of the community, county staff, presenters, and board 
members in a safe environment, with no risk of contagion.  It is recommended 
that legislative bodies in Mono County implement fully-remote meetings to the 
extent possible.   
 
If you have any questions regarding this recommendation, please do not hesitate 
to contact me.  We will continue to evaluate this recommendation on an ongoing 
basis and will communicate when there is no longer such a recommendation with 
respect to meetings for public bodies. 
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Strengthening Resilience & Well-Being in Our Community 

Date: September 23, 2021 

To: Inyo County Local Agency Governing Bodies 

From: Dr. James Richardson, Inyo County Public Health Officer 

Re: Continued Recommendation Re Social Distancing and Remote Meetings 

In order to help minimize the spread of COVID-19, I recommend that physical/social distancing measures continue to be 
practiced throughout our Inyo County communities, including at public meetings of the Board of Supervisors and other 
public agencies.   Individuals continue to contract COVID-19 and spread the infection throughout our communities. Social 
distancing, masking, and vaccination are crucial mitigation measures to prevent the disease’s spread. Remote public agency 
meetings allow for the participation of the community, agency staff, presenters, and board members in a safe environment, 
with no risk of contagion. As such, and since this disease negatively and directly impacts the ability of public agencies to 
conduct public meetings safely in person, it is my recommendation that local public agencies conduct their public meetings 
remotely. 

This recommendation will remain in place until further notice. 

Dr. James A. Richardson 
Inyo County Health Officer 

County of Inyo 

HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES DEPARTMENT 
Public Health, Suite 203-C 

1360 N. Main Street, Bishop CA 93514 
TEL: (760) 873-7868 FAX: (760) 873-7800 

Marilyn Mann, Director 
mmann@inyocounty.us  
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